division of Codes & Standards

office of Regulatory Affairs

to:  Construction Officials/Subcode officials/inspectors
FROM: WILLIAM SCHMIDT, SUPERVISOR OF ENFORCEMENT
DATE: 03/08/2024

subject: Emergency building inspection program

The Office of Regulatory Affairs is updating the list of municipalities offering mutual aid. As you are aware, this is used
for extra manpower when a municipality is affected by a disasters such as hurricanes, flooding, etc. We are asking that
municipalities supply a copy of their existing Resolution of Participation or Non-Participation and the required
information per N.J.A.C. 5:23-4.5(c)1. Any municipality that does not currently have a resolution or wishes to opt in or
out must supply a new resolution. These resolutions are to be received by the Office of Regulatory Affairs by May 15,
2024 via mail at the address above or may be sent via email, Codes. ORA@dca.nj.gov.

Any UCC licensed official, not actively employed as such, who wishes to volunteer may do so by providing the required
information to the Office of Regulatory Affairs as indicated above.



